
Nikki’s 
Notes 

We’ve 
had such 
a privilege 
of having 
visitors with us since mid-
November. First, my friend 
Sarah (my pastor’s daughter 
from my home church in GA) 
made the trip all the way over 
here just to spend time with 
our family, which is quite rare. 
I’m so thankful she made that 
sacrifice! She was able to play 
the keyboard for our services 
and bonded instantly with our 
neighbors and church people. 
In mid-December Matt’s 
parents came. The kids had no 
idea they were coming and 
were very shocked to see 
them! They were able to help 
in the prep for our Christmas 
program as well as gift us with 
some fun family vacation time. 
Both Sarah and Matt’s parents 
brought many gifts and treats 
from many of you in the states! 
What a blessing! Thank you for 
being so kind to our family!

January 16, 2023

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

As we enter the new year, we all look forward 
with anticipation to what God has for us. Although 
any attempts to go forward for the Lord will surely 
meet with opposition and challenge, we are assured 
that He will accomplish His work. We certainly 
found this to be true with our special Christmas 
outreach service last month. From the moment we 

began to plan this, nothing seemed to go right and 
we faced a succession of obstacles, including conflicts 
within the church, a failed well pump, and even a small 
explosion at our house on 
Christmas Eve. Despite all of 
this, the Lord helped these issues 
to be resolved and allowed all of 
the preparations to come 
together smoothly for a 
children’s Christmas play, special 
music, and a meal of curry for 
all who attended. We were 
especially encouraged by how many of the 
church members went all out to help make this all possible. 
85-95 people attended the Sunday morning service on 
Christmas, including many first-time visitors who heard a 
clear presentation of the Gospel. Almost 100 young people 
came to the children’s program later in the day, and 
received gifts of school notebooks, snacks, and gospel 
literature after hearing the Christmas story. Pray that the 
Lord will use the seeds planted and watered through this 
outreach. Please pray for the church as well, to be 
strengthened in faith and 
unity. Pray that we will see 
souls saved and following 
after the Lord Jesus Christ.  

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of Sarun, 
Sara, Poch

• Evangelism opportunities 

• Light of Life Radio Broadcast

Christmas Service


